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MEATH COUNTY COUNCIL

Planning Notice PART 8

Planning and Development Act 2000 – 2021 (Part XI)
Planning and Development Regulations 2001 – 2022 (Part VIII) 
SWAN LANE (Eircode C15 RD82), BALREASK OLD, NAVAN, CO. MEATH 

In accordance with the above regulations, Meath County Council proposes to carry out a Housing Development at Swan Lane (Eircode C15 RD82), Balreask Old, Navan, Co. Meath.
The development will consist of the following: 

· Demolition of existing fire-damaged two storey property;

· Construction of a two-storey development comprising 2no. 2-bed residential units and 4no. 1-bed residential units;

· Connection to public sewers and mains water supply;

· Erection of bin stores and bicycle store;

· All ancillary site works necessary to facilitate the development inclusive of road/footpath revisions, boundary treatments, vehicular parking arrangements, SuDS drainage and landscaping.

The Development has been subject to an Appropriate Assessment screening in accordance with Article 6 (3) of the EU Habitats Directive (Directive 92/43/EEC) and the Planning and Development Acts 2000 – 2021.  In accordance with Article 81 of the Planning & Development Regulations 2001-2021, Meath County Council has concluded from a preliminary examination, that there is no real likelihood of significant effects on the environment arising from the proposed development and that an Environmental Impact Assessment is not required. 

Any person may, within 4 weeks from the date of this notice, apply to An Bord Pleanála for a screening determination as to whether the proposed development would be likely to have significant effects on the environment. 

The plans and particulars of the proposed development will be available for inspection or purchase at a fee not exceeding the reasonable cost of making a copy during office hours at the offices of the Local Authority, from 12th September 2022 to 12th October 2022. 

Submissions or observations with respect to the proposed development, dealing with the proper planning and sustainable development of the area in which the development would be situated, may be made in writing to the Local Authority: Planning Department, Meath County Council, Buvinda House, Dublin Road, Navan, Co. Meath or emailed to planning@meathcoco.ie on or before 26th October 2022.  
